
















Let me back up a little before Playday Finals. On Memorial Day weekend a group of us from Lewisville 
Saddle Club went to Poverty Hill Ranch in east Texas for a roping put on by Diane Johnson’s dad 
Raymond Gallegos or as we all call him “Pop’s”. This roping was HUGE. The morning began with a tour 
of the ranch where I saw a LIVE deer for the first time ever. Then we made our way to the arena for the 
roping. The roping started at 2 in the afternoon and ended at about 3:30 in the morning. My mom and 
Michael Wheeler turned back cows for the entire time and mom was even on a strange horse! I did the 
bringing of drinks and things like that to those two. I also took a 3 hour nap in the middle which they still 
haven’t let me live down. After everyone had slept about 3 hours we had a big breakfast and headed 
home. 
 The next weekend we had a playday at Lewisville Saddle club and our very own Princess Andrea 
Winters came to ride with us for a little while before she had to go to work. Thank you to Kevon Theall 
for loaning her Diesel to ride for a little while. Queen Ali was also in attendance and seemed to be having 
a really goodtime, she even presented our LSC Royalty with some flowers that she brought with her.  
Playday Finals 2009 is now history! I hope everyone had a good time. We made it though for the first 
time in a few years without a storm, which is fine with me because I hate storms. Wednesday morning 
started off with Grand Entry and the officer’s doing a drill. I would like to thank Diane and Morgan 
Johnson for letting me ride Cooper. My horse TJ will do most anything I ask him to except let me carry a 
flag. Thanks to my Pawpaw, Gene Montgomery for making a “stick” as I called it for my flag and to 
Glynn Noblie for cutting my flag off shorter before the grand entry.  
 One that was finished it got a little bit hard as I along with others were missing our friend Andi 
but we knew she would want the show to go on. The competition was tough from the start. I would like to 
thank Connie Ivins, Suzanne Wilson, Kevon Theall, and Eric Savage for helping with bathroom duty on 
Wednesday morning. I would also like to thank Connie Ivins and Dean Winters for agreeing to be Region 
5’s rules people and to Mom for filling in on the day that Con had to leave for a funeral. Thursday was 
Region 5’s day to handle trash and I was trying to get some help and I looked up and Kevon Theall had 
already done it all. THANK YOU KEVON! 
 I think Diane Johnson our association secretary deserves a standing ovation for all the work she 
did in the office getting ready for finals and during finals. Sometimes we don’t think about how the points 
were figured so quickly in order for the awards to be handed out. It is people in the office giving up time 
with their friends to make sure that everything gets done. Thank you Diane! 
 Thursday night was the “Tough Enough to Wear Pink” barrel race and we had A LOT of riders. 
At one point we asked anyone who had survived cancer or their family had been affected by any kind of 
cancer to come in the arena and I must say I was truly surprised at how many people’s lives had been 
touched by it. The last I heard $650 was raised for breast cancer research. 
 Our Region 5 Princess Andrea Winters did a wonderful job representing us all week. She kept 
going with a smile on her face even though she had an injury. Every time I looked up I saw her out and 
about visiting with people. We are very proud of you Andrea! 
 Before we knew it the week was over and like Donna Leipsic said in one of her previous articles by 
Monday you are ready to go back next year! I would like to congratulate all of the Region 5 winners and 
although he is no longer a Region 5 member he was at one time, a big congrats to Wes Moody who has 
waited a long time to win a saddle. I would also like to congratulate my husband Eric Savage on 
surviving his first playday finals and dealing with the stresses of having a wife that is an officer. His horse 
got hurt on the first night but I shared TJ and he placed in everything he rode and I am very proud of 
him. 
 On the way home we had a blow out on our camping trailer and would like to thank Diane 
Johnson and Mike Johnson (no relation J except that we are all like a big family) for making sure we 
were rescued on the side of 380. 
 Region 5 would like to send our sympathy to the Roberts’ and Callan families on the loss of 
“Skipper” and we are so thankful that Jaycee is ok. 
In closing I would like to commend President Tommy McEwen on the wonderful job he is doing. Thank 
you for taking the time do this and for your friendship. Congratulations on your new job! 
Until Next Month, Summer Savage,2009-2010 Region 5 Vice President 























 


